

PP 2015 GOSFO 007 00 (SF18/30725)

Mr Brian Glendenning Acting Chief Executive Officer Central Coast Council PO Box 20 WYONG NSW 2259

Dear Mr Glendenning

Planning proposal PP\_2015\_GOSFO\_007\_00 - Rezoning at Taylor Road, Lisarow

I refer to your correspondence of 30 April 2018 requesting the Secretary's agreement that inconsistencies for the above proposal with section 9.1 Directions 2.1 Environment Protection Zones and 4.2 Mine Subsidence and Unstable Land are justified.

I have considered this matter, and as a delegate of the Secretary, I have agreed that the inconsistencies are justified in accordance with the terms of the Direction.

Council can now proceed to finalise the proposal once it receives a Parliamentary Counsel opinion confirming that the LEP can legally be made.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Mr Glenn Hornal to assist you. Mr Hornal can be contacted on 4345 4409.

Yours sincerely

Greg Sullivan
Director Operations

Central Coast

3/5/2018